










 

 

6528 COUNTY ROAD 101 EAST, SHAKOPEE, MN 55379 | 952-746-5832 | WWW.LLOYDS-CONSTRUCTION.COM 

March 14, 2025 

Committee on Workforce, Labor, and Economic Development Finance and Policy  
Minnesota House of Representatives  
100 Rev. Dr. Martin Luther King Jr. Blvd  
Saint Paul, MN 55155 

RE: Support for H.F. 2238 - Youth Skills Training Programs in Construction Trades 

Dear Committee Members: 

On behalf of Lloyd's Construction Services, I am writing to express our strong support for House 
File 2238, which directs the commissioner to approve youth skills training programs in the 
construction trades and exempt qualifying students from conflicting child labor laws. 

As a family-owned demolition contractor based in Shakopee since 1983, Lloyd's Construction 
Services has been committed to providing quality demolition services throughout the Twin Cities 
metro area for over 40 years. Throughout our history, we have recognized the critical importance 
of developing a skilled construction workforce, and we have seen firsthand the growing 

challenges in recruiting qualified workers to meet industry demands. 

According to the Scott County Profile data, the construction industry in our county: 

 Employs 5,975 workers, representing 9.9% of total jobs in the county 
 Offers an average annual wage of $85,940, significantly higher than the county's overall 

average wage of $59,402 
 Is projected to see continued growth in the Twin Cities planning region, with a projected 

6.5% increase in construction employment from 2022-2032 

Despite these strong wages and growth projections, our industry continues to face workforce 
shortages. The Twin Cities planning region is expected to add 5,015 new construction jobs by 
2032, with thousands more positions becoming available due to retirements and career 
transitions. Construction and extraction occupations are among those with the highest projected 
needs in our region. 

The Youth Skills Training program outlined in HF2238 would allow Lloyd's Construction and 
other companies to provide students with valuable exposure to construction careers in a safe, 
controlled environment. By restricting these programs to central locations such as headquarters 
sites or training facilities, the bill ensures appropriate supervision while still offering meaningful 
hands-on experience. 
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Our company is committed to safety, quality, integrity, and customer satisfaction. We believe 
these values can be instilled in young workers through structured training programs that 
introduce them to the construction trades. With nearly four decades of experience in residential, 
commercial, and industrial demolition, we are well-positioned to provide students with insights 
into various aspects of the construction industry. 

We strongly urge you to support HF2238 and help build pathways for young people to enter 
rewarding careers in construction. This legislation represents a proactive approach to addressing 
workforce challenges while creating opportunities for Minnesota's youth. 

Thank you for your consideration. 

Sincerely, 

 

Allie Lloyd 

Treasurer 

Lloyd's Construction Services, Inc. 

 


